
THE SANGALANGS
“For the grace of God that bringeth salvation hath appeared to all men.”

“as for me and my house, we
will serve the Lord.”

J A N U A R Y

Dear Pastor & Church, how are you all there. I hope and we always pray that all of you are in good
condition and spared from all the calamities that occurred in your country by the grace and protection of
God. WE ARE ALWAYS PRAYING FOR YOU. 

I am very excited to report to you what has transpired in our ministry this first quarter of the year. A lot
has happened and we experienced a lot of blessings from our Lord.  One of them is a Revival like spirit in
our midst. Our Attendance is at best. Every services is a full pack crowd with many first time visitors. The
zeal and excitement of the members is evident,  even our offering is also at it’s best.  ALL CREDIT AND
HONOR BELONGS ONLY TO THE LORD. I am praying that this kind of spirit would continue in our midst
until the Lord comes.

Y O U R  M I S S I O N A R I E S  T O  B A T A A N ,  P H I L I P P I N E S
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Since we were so busy last December we decided to chill a
little bit. Aside from our Regular Daily Ministries, we spent our
January by Planning and Praying for our 26th Year Church
Anniversary Celebration in February. We want it to be BIG.

Every Second Sunday of the month we hold Evangelistic
Service. On this particular month we had 28 time visitors and
several of them have continued attending our Church services
and now undergoing discipleship class.

During this month also We attended two events that
really helped prepare us for February, for our big
event. One is the Youth Conference held at Open
Door Baptist Church in Orion. This Church is under
the Ministry of Pastor Joey Byram and is now being
Pastored by a Filipino Pastor who happens to be my
Friend. 

The Conference was filled with good and godly
music and of course Solid Preaching of the Word. We
were really blessed and our spirit was energized.

Before the Month end. We (me all our full time workers and 2
deacons) also attended the three day PREACHER’S DELIGHT
CONFERENCE in Baguio city. It is about 6 hours away from
my place, and Baguio city is the coldest place in our country. 

This conference is life changing. Dr. Bob Gray III was the main
speaker, he really knows how to preach. We enjoyed every
word he said. We were really blessed and our spirit was
uplifted. We went back home not only recharged but revived.
Thanks and Praises belongs only to the Lord



F E B R U A R Y
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February was very exciting but also very tiring month for us. We continue to
experience good attendance. Two weeks before our anniversary celebration, we held a
Couples Banquet with one of our adopted Church here in Bataan. The fellowship was
truly full of fun and the lecture for couples was heartfelt.

Our Church Anniversary Celebration this year was very unique,
Not only that we were celebrating our 26th year but also we
were RENEWING our Membership, (it was more like a Marriage
renewal of vows), 

26th Church Anniversary

Pastor JB Tarwater an American Missionary here in
the Philippines graced us with a very Inspiring
Message. Wow … Our Anniversary celebration was
truly a BIG ONE. 

We were also able to Baptize 9 new believers on the
same month. 

In the Afternoon, we were joined by some of our
fellowshipping Churches from Bataan and Olongapo
city. We also took this time to officially SEND OUT
my son Joshua Hans Sangalang to Start a New
Church in the Province of Cavite. 

We decided to hold a Two
Nights Revival Service

(Friday & Saturday
Night) prior to the actual
anniversary celebration,

which was also well
attended. And then the
Sunday morning , the
actual Anniversary

service was very sweet
and very meaningful.

With tears in our eyes,
with one voice we

articulated our love and
commitment with the
church once again. 
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The month of March was very exciting for us.
The Renewal of our Commitment to our
Church has really impacted our lives specially
the Lives of our members. Almost ALL of our
members got involved in Cleaning the Church
every Saturday, and Also many now are
helping with the work at Camp Joy, we are
now on the process of completing the worship
hall. But most importantly in our CHURCH
WIDE SOUL WINNING. Our Church choir has
doubled. And many are inviting visitors in our
Services. Our Church Services is very sweet
and powerful. IT’S REALLY LIKE A REVIVAL
in our Church. I just hope and pray that this
kind of spirit will continue to prevail among us. 

 In March 30 we again held a Couples Fellowship.
Again it was full of fun and the Message for
couples was very enlightening I want to make it a
Regular ministry because I want to strengthen the
relationship of the couples in our Church

We still have many activities lined up for the next …
we will have a Family Camp and a Youth Camp
and Also Evangelistic Sports Camp. Please Help
me pray that these activities would result salvation
to many. 

Soul Winning Activities

CAMP JOY WORKDAY

Again, we thank you for partnering with us in the
ministry. We cannot do what we are doing without
your partnership. We love you and we appreciate
you very much.

Good health for me and my wife, both of us are
getting old.
Funds for the completion of Camp Joy.
To reach more children and young people
through Camp Joy Ministry.
Revival of our church.

Prayer Request

Yours in the Work of the Lord,
Bro. Amor & Family


